



































The Far Western District has used this plan for several
years and is one of the most successful and efficiently
operated organizations in the Society. The manner in
which they transact the travel and per diem requirements
for their quartets and chorus at International Contests
is a fine example.

I believe that some form of District dues should be
given serious consideration at our spring convention as
assurance of a progressive future for the Michigan Dis-
trict.

Some of the important decisions at the International
Executive Board meeting in February are as follows:

That all District and International Preliminary (for-
merly Regionals) Contests shall be chairmanned by a
qualified judge who will act solely as chairman of the
panel effective with the 1962 fall contests.

The recommendation that mandatory requirements
for a ten-man judging panel for these contests was re-
ferred back to committee.

The 1964 International convention was withdrawn
from Memphis and awarded to San Antonio. The decision
was based on a serious decline in Chapter membership.
Memphis is the home chapter of the Confederates.

A new ruling that in the event of the dissolution of
a Chapter, those in custody of Chapter funds, property,
and assets will assign all of same over to the parent
District Association.

That the HEP school will be conducted in four re-
gional locations with the same faculty at each school.
Wincona, Minn. will again be the site for this region.

THE SECRETARY

by Sec. Lou Harrington

Attention is now centered
on the forthcoming Regional
Quartet Contest and Chorus
Contest sponsored by the
Fruit Belt chapter to be held
on April 28, 1962, at Benton
Harbor. Registered quartets
will be receiving entry blanks
from the International Office
for this contest, and chorus
entry blanks will be sent from
our District office. If your
group is newly organized, or
for some reason did not re-
ceive an entry, contact my office, 2361 First National
Building, Detroit 26, Michigan, and request an entry.

= * = = ) = *

R. J. Schuur of Kalamazoo raises a good point. He
would like to attend more chapter shows but would like
to know what talent is featured and more details as to
time and place. This is true of many barbershoppers.
It would seem very advantageous for a chapter planning
a show and wishing to stimulate interest and attendance
to run an ad in the Troubadour. Rates may be obtained

from Editor Jim Davenport.
* * * * * * *

The 1962 District directories are now in the mail.
Once again, for a tenth year, this is being printed in

sufficient number to be distributed to every member in
Michigan without any cost whatsoever to the District,
other than the postage to mail them out, through the co-
operation and generosity of a loyal barbershopper to whom
we are all endebted. Please report any changes or cor-
rections to my office.

Folow il)g
the T eader

by President Bill Hansen

During the 1961 Fall con-
vention at Jackson, I informed
the assembled delegates that
my “pet project” for 1562
would be entailed with re -
questing each chapter in our
District to select and spon-
sor a worthwhile charitable
project, whether it be of a
small or large amount. Fur-
ther, that such a charity
could very well be something
other than a monetary con-

tribution. - ]
1 have purposely refrained from any promotion of this

“pet project” because 1 did not want anyone to feel that
such a program is mandatory or is the basis for com-
petition among chapters.

I am aware that some of our chapters are currently
sponsoring charitable projects through monetary con-
tributions which have been made possible by extra ef-
fort on the part of the chapter members. These chapters
are to be commended for their efforts. I might add that
these chapters are among the more successful within
the District and morale of their respective members
ships is excellent.

All of us are no doubt aware of deserving individuals,
both young and old, who need help in the acquisition of
devices or appliances designed for physical rehabilitation.
When I originally made my suggestion to the delegates,
I had in mind that each chapter, if not already committed
to a charitable project, should select a worthy recipient,
determine the rehabilitation needs of this individual,
and then make the necessary plans to follow through on
the purchase of same.

As Barbershoppers, we enjoy the enviable position
of being able to indulge in our favorite past-time for
the enjoyment and entertainment of others. In most
instances, such activity is the sole source of revenue
which is needed to [inance the normal operations of a
chapter. 1do not believe there is a Barbershopper in
the District who would object to participating in those
few extra performances which would provide the funds
to assist someone less fortunate.

I urge all chapters, not currently engaged in any sort
of charitable work, to give this matter serious consid-
eration and pick a project for the year. Keep in mind
that it is not the amount, but the thought behind it that
counts.

Let us give a bit more of ourselves for the benefit of
someone who needs help. The satisfaction derived from
helping will more than compensate for the extra effort.
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Battle Creek Parade

March 17, 1962

March 24, 1962 Flint Parade —

April 1, at 2:30 p.m. Hudson Parade

April 7, 1962 Great Lakes Invitational

Grand Rapids
April 27, 28, 29 Regi;:ith:lttest
May 4, 1962 Muskegon Parade
May 5, 1962 Saug ::{eiﬂ_apr;i;((l)entario
May 12, 1962 Busléo L;:g(u:t: t;:ontest
May 18,1962 Holland Parade

Moy 19, 1362 Ann Arbor Parade

May 26, 1962 Three Rivers Parade
June 9, 1962 Utica Parade
June 20-24, 1962 INTERNATIONAL CON-
TEST, Kansas City
August 18, 1962 Oscoda County Parade
September 15, 1962 Blue Water Parade,
South Ha
= s Flint Chapter presents
October 5, 6, 7, 1962 District Contest, Windsor FESTIVAL OF HARMONY
Saturday, March 24 at 8 p.m.
November 3, 1962 Detroit Parade Featuring:
AUTO TOWNERS AIRE-MALES
March 23, 1963 Battle Creek Parade MERRI-MEN
April 20, 1963 Great " . - FOR-TUNE TELLERS SUSPEND-A-CHORDS
Grand Rapids SWEET SIOUXS
September 21, 1963 Blue Water Parade IMA Annex, East Second Avenue, two blocks east of
South Haven Hotel Durant

Admission: $2.00



